
 

The Final Countdown 
 

The final half term has started and finally we have some lovely 
weather to enjoy. I hope that this continues so we can enjoy 

the end of term and begin to get things back to a new normal. 
With this in mind please can I remind parents that when the 

weather is sunny you need to apply an all day sun cream                 
before your child comes into school.  We are unable to apply 

sun cream to the children and they should not be bringing it into school.  Thank you for your cooperation with 
this matter. 

We had been hoping to begin to bring the school routines and procedures back to a new normal when re-
strictions are lifted.  It appears though that this is looking like it will be delayed and we will be staying in our 
bubbles until the end of the school year.  Although this is unfortunate, our priority is to ensure we prevent                        

bubbles from bursting, we keep all our children in school and that the Y6 children have the end of term they                 
deserve. This means difficult decisions have had to be made.  One of these decisions is to hold our sports day 
this year without parents on site.  I know some parents will be disappointed with this decision but it is made 

with the best intentions of all the children, staff and community. 
Thank you for your support in this matter. 

Ladbrooke Primary School 
Friday 11th June 
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Looking forward to September 
 

We have been pleased at how it has worked with 
children coming into school in their PE kits on days 

they have PE.  It has meant that children are                  
spending more time in active PE rather than having 
to take time to change at the start and end of the 

lesson and we have less lost property around. 
For this reason, we have decided to continue with 
this in September when we hope schools will be     

operating without any restrictions.  It is important 
however that children wear the correct PE kits.   

All children should wear a light blue polo shirt (with 
or without the Ladbrooke logo), plain blue shorts or 

plain blue tracksuit bottoms and black trainers.  
School sweatshirts should be worn. 

Trainers should be plain black.  If your child cannot 
do their own laces, please choose trainers with     

velcro until they have learnt how to do this. 
Please remember we do have a second hand uniform 

shop which parents can purchase items from (see 
below) 

Second Hand Uniform 
 

If you are interested in buying any second hand uniform, please send a message via the 
gateway saying what you require.  We will then have a look and if we have what you 

require, it will be bagged up and given to you to try on at home.  If the items are suita-
ble, you will need to pay on the Gateway. 

 

Picking Up At the End of the Day 
 

If another adult is going to be collecting your child at 
the end of the day, please would you inform the 
school via the Gateway so teachers are aware. 

Can I also ask that children are collected on time 
from after school clubs.   

The after school club sessions finish at 4.30pm or 
5.30pm.   

All sports clubs finish at 4.15pm.   
 

Please come into school to collect your child. 
Multiskills club members are collected from the main 

office door. 
Netball club are collected from outside the Y3/4 

classrooms 
Football club members are collected from the 

bottom of the ramp to the field next to the new 
build 

 
If Y6 children are walking home by themselves after 

the club, we must have this in writing. 



RAISE FUNDS FOR US WHILE YOU 
SHOP! 

 
You can help raise funds for our school by  doing your 

online shopping through 
www.easyfundraising.org.uk 

 
All you need to do is register with www.easyfundraising.org.uk and select  

FOLS_Friends of Ladbrooke School_Potters Bar  
as your chosen cause.  Then, any time you want to shop online, login using your username/password, click 

on the link to your favourite retailer and off you go!  There are literally hundreds of retailers to choose 
from, including Amazon, Tesco, Asda, John Lewis, Argos and Marks & Spencer. 

 
Your shopping experience with these retailers is EXACTLY the same as if you went to them direct, except 
we will receive a percentage of the amount you spend (subject to certain limits).  You DO NOT PAY ANY 

MORE and you have the satisfaction of  knowing that your shopping is benefitting the school.   
 

HAPPY SHOPPING! 

RAISE FUNDS FOR US WHILE YOU 
SHOP! 

 
You can help raise funds for our school by  doing your 

online shopping through 

AMAZON SMILE 
To choose Ladbrooke JMI as your chosen charity, follow the steps below 

 
Sign in to smile.amazon.com on your desktop or mobile phone browser.  

From your desktop, go to Your Account and select the option to Change your Charity.  
Or, from your mobile browser, select Change your Charity from the options at the bottom of the page.  

Select a new charitable organisation to support.  

HAPPY SHOPPING! 
 

2 ways you can help raise money for the school 
that do not cost you anything! 

http://www.easyfundraising.org.uk


Click here to buy a ticket 

https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/ladbrooke-jmi-school

